



- **April 7:** Planning Commission
- April 12: City Council
- April 16: Easter Candy Grab
- **April 17:** Easter Sunday
- April 26: City Council



MAYOR'S MESSAGE

It's that time of year again, where we get to witness our children or grandchildren scurry about the park seeking copious amounts of sugary treats. The Pleasant View Easter Candy Grab will be held on Saturday April 16th at the Pleasant View City Park. This starts PROMPTLY at 10:00 am. Don't be late or you'll surely miss out on a fun event. I am not sure what might be worse for you, dealing with children that have missed the start and the opportunity to score a basket full of candy or dealing with children that showed up on time and scored a basket full of candy that will surely keep them bouncing off the walls for weeks. It is a super fun event for the children as they try to grab the most candy and equally as fun for the parents and grandparents to watch. It does go quickly and is over in a matter of minutes. Please take a short amount of time and come and join us for some fun!

ELECTED OFFICIALS CONTACT INFORMATION

Mayor

Leonard Call (801) 940-6231 Icall@pleasantviewcity.com

City Council

Ann Arrington (801) 645-8881 aarrington@pleasantviewcity.com

Phil Nelsen (801) 389-4907 pnelsen@pleasantviewcity.com

Steve Gibson (801) 941-8100 sgibson@pleasantviewcity.com

Dave Marriott (801) 389-2191 dmarriott@pleasantviewcity.com

Sara Urry (801) 737-0523 surry@pleasantviewcity.com

The City Council held their first Founders Day meeting during the 2nd week of March and preparations are well underway for another fun time. Founders day will be help on Saturday June 25th with events scheduled for the entire preceding week. We will be publishing the full schedule shortly. Since I am writing this in the middle of March it might even be appearing elsewhere in this very newsletter. If not, it will be pushed out very shortly. June is fast approaching.

Finally, as of this writing, the war in Ukraine is raging on. Hopefully, April has brought some resolution. I urge you to reach out to your children and grandchildren and discuss ways to help the Ukrainian people. It can be as simple as donating to a valid and vetted charity. Just as important, consider the effect such a world event is having on our children's mental health. Remember they are very social media savvy and pick up from the television and the radio things that may be very misunderstood and scary for them. Talk with them, educate them, and help ease their stress. Just you taking the time to help them make sense of it all will help them immensely. Who knows, maybe talking just about it with them could help your own stress levels. I can't promise you that it will help you make sense of it all. It is a crazy world we live in, and I am so proud to represent such a wonderful community with some of the best people on the planet. I truly mean that. What a blessed place to start a family, raise a family, or to grow old with dear friends and like-minded people, separated from much of the chaos that so much of the world lives in.

Once again, I am committed to doing whatever it takes to ensure that Pleasant View remains the best place to not only grow up, but the best place to grow old.

Mayor Leonard Call

ANNUAL EASTER CANDY GRAB







OPEN BURN PERMITS

It's that time of year again. Starting March 30th Open Burning season begins. Go to the link below to complete a burn permit application for yard cleanup. Remember to follow the rules of Open Burn; check the air index, have a method to extinguish the fire, and the fire needs to be out by dark. If you have any questions feel free to contact North View Fire at (801) 782-8159.

https://air.utah.gov/OpenBurning/form/index.php



WEBER COUNTY GREEN WASTE FACILITY

The Green Waste facility at the Weber County Transfer Station located at 867 Wilson Lane in West Haven is also available for your yard clean-up waste for a fee. For details call (801) 399-8358

PICKLEBALL TOURNAMENT COMPLEX FACILITY MAJOR GRANT AWARDED

Pleasant View Pickleball Courts Pleasant Ven, Bah

Pleasant View City is excited to announce it has been awarded a major grant from Weber County RAMP. The grant, totaling \$315,000, will assist in the construction of a new pickleball tournament facility at Pleasant View Park. This effort was initiated by Council Members Ann Arrington and Sara Urry to address the requests of residents who are passionate about expanding local pickleball offerings.

This effort was further organized with the creation of the Pleasant View Pickleball Association (PVPA), a non-profit organization and the fundraising arm of this effort. Bonnie Clark was instrumental in establishing this new association.

Current volunteers of the PVPA include:

-Bonnie Clark -Paul & Elaine Pitcher -Steve Carlson -Lori Lee -Kristi Holley -Paige Nelson
The initial stages of this project have been impressive, generating interest throughout Pleasant View and neighboring communities. On November 9, 2021, the Pleasant View Mayor and City Council approved the pursuit of this project by resolution, allocating use of the land and \$5,000 of funding approved for design.

The generous support, donations and contributions from several community members and business owners will allow this project to be completed with little city funding required. The fundraising needed for this project is not yet completed and those wishing to provide support can contact the PVPA at: https://www.pleasantviewpickleball.com/

The project is anticipated and hoped to begin construction Fall 2022. The City is incredibly grateful for all of the businesses and community partners involved thus far and is looking forward to additional partners joining in to help this project become a reality and to cross the finish line.

PLEASANT VIEW RECREATION STAFF NEEDED!

Pleasant View Recreation is looking for baseball/softball staff to work Monday-Thursday evenings beginning in May.

Contact Cindy Harrison @ charrison@pleasantviewcity.com or call (801) 827-0463

We pay great!

FOUNDERS DAY 2022 VOLUNTEERS NEEDED -JUNE 25, 2022

We are already starting to prepare for our amazing Founders Day celebration this year. Please watch for opportunities in the coming months to sign up and participate with all the fun activities, such as the parade, breakfast, fun run, salmon bake and fireworks.



Please call Ann Arrington at (801) 645-8881 to sign up.

